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Hello to all Riverbay Friends and Neighbors,

First, I would like to thank the 200+ Riverbay residents who have
already sent their membership dues for 2024-2025.

As we wind down 2024, I would like to recognize and thank
individuals who have helped make Riverbay a better neighborhood
during the past year. These neighbors volunteered their time and
resources:

• Paul and Karen Bosnyak for water to irrigate the garden at the Chipping Stone entrance.
•Mary and William Hill for water to irrigate the garden at the Training Field entrance.
• Sally and Stephen Davol for maintaining the Lakeview corner garden.
• Karen and Brett Ginter for care at the corner of Round Cove and Lakeview.
• Shirwin and Dick Pockwinse for changing and maintaining the Riverbay entrance signs.
• Tom Geagan for caretaking of the flag at the Park Avenue Quad.
• Ragnhild Bjerke for hosting the June Social at her home.
• Jen and John Pappalardo for hosting the August Social at their property.
• Jim Stamboni and The SoundDunes for performing at the August Social.
• Carole De Christopher, John Ciborowski, Liz Walker, and Dan and Diane Hayden for their
help as greeters at the Yard Sale.

• Jane Sherman and Paula Hansen for their help watering the new tree at the "Rock."
• Rosebud's Fine Gardening and Design for entrance gardens' design, plantings, and care.
• Flowers by the Sea for seasonal weaths at the Riverbay entrances.

Finally, here's a special Thank You to the Riverbay Association Executive Board for their
tireless efforts all year 'round:

Larry Goodrich – for his tenacity in setting up the process for online dues payments.
Jeff Lanctot – for his ability to make RIVERBAY/ONLINE function.
Dale Eckerman – for work on the Riverbay Happenings and Yard Sale logistics.
Dan Jones - for work on researching online membership options.
Roy Johansen – for covering ChathamTraffic Safety committee meetings.
Mike Berg – for setting up the Tree Lighting and all around support.
Sally Davol – for event and socials support.
Dan Hayden – for pitching in when help is needed in many ways.

Regards.

Jack Scheld, President
Riverbay Association
president@riverbay.org


